COMMON COUNCIL

March 17, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by everyone in attendance.

Prayer was given by Dale Cole.

Meeting was called to order by Mayor York.

ROLL CALL:

Sandy Bertram	Present
Jeff Hancock	Present
Jimmy Kidd	Present
Mary Malone	Present
Mark Koger	Present
Vaughn Reid III	Present
Rex Peckinpaugh	Present

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

- Clerk Treasurer noted amendment of adjourning members should read Council-lady Bertram and Councilman Hancock.
- Councilman Hancock moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting with noted amendment. Councilman Reid seconded. Motion carried 7-0

PROCLAMATIONS:

• No Proclamations presented.

RESOLUTIONS:

• Resolution #03172014-1 - ARA Participation
President Koger read Resolution #03172014-1 and moved to approve. Councilman Peckinpaugh seconded. Motion carried 7-0

ORDINANCES:

• No Ordinances were presented.

OTHER BUSINESS

• No reports.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Council-lady Bertram: Noted appreciation for the efforts of the employees on potholes.

Councilman Hancock: No Report.

Councilman Kidd: Requested a future update of the Long Term Control Plan.

Questioned if the Bike/Ped Study includes sidewalks. Attorney

Copenhaver stated that it would depend on the study

recommendations.

Council-lady Malone: Informed administration that the Race Street street cut needed

attention.

President Koger:

Requested updated information on the fencing issue at 21st and Broad Streets, requesting an update of steps taken to enforce order. Requested Traffic Committee update on 7th and Spring (informed Police have it scheduled for traffic review) and parking at 14th Street and A Avenue (recommendation was made that with the

handicap residents, to leave parking as is).

Councilman Reid:

No Report

Councilman Peckinpaugh: Presented and submitted for payment the consultants bill for the Bike/Ped study in the amount of \$6,900.00. Noted contact from city resident Tom Ford regarding a request to fix his mailbox that was knocked over by a city snow plow.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:

- Mayor York updated Council on the winter issues in the Water Department, noting that normal main breaks during winter months average 20 to 30, this year to date there have
- Mayor York congratulated Councilman Peckinpaugh on recently receiving the 2 highest honors as a Coach.

CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE BOARD:

 Cathy Hamilton, New Castle updated Council on the ARA Grant process, noting they had selected 12 projects from the trifold for review.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:

No Reports

Councilman Koger moved for adjournment. Council-lady Bertram seconded. Meeting adjourned.

Approved by me this 17th day of March 2014.

York, Mayor

Officer of the Common Council